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We remain here very grateful to our Father God who keeps us in life              
and faith and gives us the opportunity to communicate through this           
means. 

Dear brothers, it is our wish that all be well in every aspect.  
Church in Maturín center​. 

The church in Maturín in the center continues, the                 

brotherhood handling the difficulties that we have as a                 

country, but strengthened in faith by worshiping and               

serving the Lord. 

 

We are in contact with people from denominational               

churches and we already have a visit at church meetings.                   

This week, with God's help we will be holding meetings at                     



home to present the biblical gospel, the way of salvation.                   

We appreciate your help with prayer. 

   

We continue with the building meetings in houses with                 

the brothers, with greater emphasis with the newer               

brothers. 

 

We have older brothers with details in health and physical                   

limitations in their mobility, with them we are arranging                 

meetings in their homes to pray, read the Word and sing                     

hymns with them and give them encouragement.  

Country situation. There has been a change with a large                   

increase in the area of ​​supply of food and other products                     

in the country, almost all imported. Only that the prices                   

are very high, I recently heard information that said that                   

24 million sovereign bolivars (approximately $ 320, at               

the change of these days) are required for the monthly                   

supply of food only for a regular-sized family. To this we                     

add that the minimum wage earned by most workers is                   

approximately $ 4 per month. High prices also come to                   

medicines and other things. 

For all this, I pray that ​we continue to pray for Venezuela​,                       

and very particularly ​for the brotherhood throughout the               

country. 

So far this newsletter. I want to thank as always your participation            
with me in this work and your prayers. If God permits, it will be              
until the next edition, meanwhile and always, that God blesses us           
richly. Goodbye. 
  

In the love of Christ, Antonio and family. 


